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Town of Charlton

Planning Board Minutes
758 Charlton Road

Charlton, New York 12019
Minutes of the Planning Board Meeting – January 16, 2023
Chairman Jay Wilkinson called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. at the Charlton Town Hall.

Present: Jay Wilkinson, Chairman, Dave Crudele, Dawn Szurek, Greg Stevens, Robin Sevinsky, Andrew Clark, Esq., Acting Planning Board Attorney and Susan York, Planning Board Clerk.  Jonathan Riedinger joined the meeting at 7:07 p.m.  
AGENDA MEETING

Mr. Wilkinson stated that there is a quorum.
Minutes

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the draft of the November 21, 2022 meeting minutes needed to be approved.   Mrs. York has previously provided comments.  Mr. Wilkinson and Mr. Crudele provided comments.  No other comments were made.  Wilkinson stated that the Board could vote on the minutes during the Business Meeting.
Public Hearings
None.

Subdivision Applications 
Ward and Northeast (225.-1-85.1)
Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is a proposal for a subdivision of lands located at 2049 Route 67 and consists of 31.85+ acres.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the property is located on the south side of Route 67 and the east side of Maple Avenue.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the proposal is for a 3-lot subdivision and a revised lot line change from the previously approved lot line change in March.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the new lots created will be Lot 1A-1.1 and will consist of 4.46+ acres and contain the original house and outbuilding, Lot 1A-1.2 and will consist of 8.86+ acres and have 200 feet of road frontage on Maple Avenue and Lot 1A-1.3 will consist of 18.5+ acres with 200 feet of road frontage on Route 67 and 61.24 feet of road frontage on Maple Avenue which is where the driveway will be.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that new maps have been submitted since the last meeting.  Mr. Wilkinson gave some background information on the lot line change with the Gauthier parcel from last March.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that at the last meeting it was discussed that there will be no additional driveway cuts on Route 67.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the pond will stay with the mother parcel.

Finkle (236.-1-128)
Mr. Wilkinson stated that this is a previously approved subdivision located on Jockey Street.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board approved the subdivision over 18 months ago at the June 21, 2021 meeting.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the applicant never filed the maps with the County and has not paid the park fee.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the subdivision regulations require the maps to be filed within 90 days of approval or they become null and void.
Zoning Report

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the Board has received the report for review. 

Correspondence
Mr. Wilkinson stated that the planning conference is on February 1, 2023.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the Charlton ECC is now being chaired by Bob Killeen.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that Bob has served on the committee with Marv Schorr since 1999.
Mr. Wilkinson stated that Jim Sevinsky is the chairman of the newly formed land use review committee.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that they do not review projects but are looking at the current zoning and subdivision regulations.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that their goals are to preserve farmland and open space. 

Town Board Liaison

Mr. St. John was not present.

Mr. Wilkinson made a motion to close the Agenda meeting, seconded by Mr. Riedinger.  All were in favor.  Agenda meeting closed at 7:26 p.m.

BUSINESS MEETING

Opened at 7:31 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes

Mr. Wilkinson made a motion to approve the draft of the November 21, 2022 meeting minutes with changes incorporated.  Mr. Crudele seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  
SUBDIVISION and LOT LINE CHANGE APPLICATIONS 
WARD/NORTHEAST (225.-1-85.1)
Mr. Bogardus appeared before the board.

Mr. Bogardus stated that they changed the frontage of the homestead lot so that there can be no further subdivisions of this parcel. Mr. Bogardus stated that the perc test information has been added to the drawings sent by pdf.  Mr. Bogardus stated that they have labeled the setbacks for the pond on the homestead parcel.  Mr. Bogardus stated that all of the lots have legal frontage.

Ms. Szurek stated that the board previously discussed not having another driveway on Route 67.  Ms. Szurek inquired if the proposed building envelope should be there.

Mr. Bogardus stated that they do not want to take that off because if the buyer wants the house closer to the road he wants that to be an option.

Ms. Szurek stated that the 17 acres remaining could easily be subdivided again.

Mr. Bogardus stated that the frontage was shortened to that they could not do that again.

Ms. Szurek inquired if they went to ZBA they could get a frontage variance.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board wants to see a note on the drawing of no further subdivision of the remaining lands.

Mr. Bogardus agreed.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that he would like to discuss the town engineer’s comments to the long EAF form that was submitted.

Mr. Bogardus stated that he did not receive a copy of that letter.

A copy of the letter from Charlie Baker was given to Mr. Bogardus.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the first comment pertains to the name of the project and it needs to be amended.

Mr. Bogardus stated that he would make the change.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the next comment pertains to the list of the three parcels with the lot numbers.

Mr. Bogardus stated that he would make the change.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that comment 5 pertains to the form being used was the old form.  Mr. Wilkinson suggested adding the comments to the new form.

Mr. Bogardus stated that he got the form from the DEC website.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that he would look into the form.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that comment 3 pertains to insufficient information on the map to answer the question.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that it appears that a SWPPP would be required.

Mr. Bogardus stated that the disturbance would be only .6 acres.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that other surveyors put a dotted line with the label of area to be disturbed and that was totaled up.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that he would reach out to the town engineer for clarification and this issue can be tabled until the next meeting.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that comment 4 does not pertain to this subdivision because it is for commercial or industrial projects.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that he would like to discuss the project with the board to get everyone’s opinion on this application.
Mr. Wilkinson stated that his feeling is that he would like to see no more driveway cuts on Route 67 because of safety factors.

Mr. Wilkinson and Ms. Szurek agree that the pond staying with the homestead parcel is good.  Mr. Wilkinson suggested moving the line so that the boundaries to the pond are known.

Ms. Szurek stated that in order to move the line, it would decrease the acreage to under 5 acres and would eliminate the lot being able to keep horses.

The board agreed that the pinch point at the pond is acceptable and should stay as portrayed on the map.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that he would like to take the option of a house on Route 67 off the table.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that he would like to lock down the house location to be on Maple Avenue.

Ms. Szurek stated that she doesn’t like showing two houses on one lot on the drawing.
Mr. Wilkinson stated that the septic systems for the existing houses need to be shown on the drawings.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the board needs to see the septic locations in proximity to the existing wells.  

Mr. Wilkinson stated that the house location should not be shown on Route 67.  Mr. Wilkinson questioned Mr. Clark on how the planning board enforces that location.

Mr. Clark stated that he would speak to Mr. Keniry about enforcement.

Mr. Wilkinson questioned Mr. Clark about scheduling the public hearing.

Mr. Clark stated that the board needs to complete SEQRA prior to closing the public hearing.

Mr. Wilkinson asked Mr. Bogardus to clean up the form and add the additional requested information.

Mr. Bogardus stated that he would take care of it and add the septic locations and the note regarding no further subdivision to the drawing.

Mr. Wilkinson made the motion to schedule the public hearing for February 20, 2023 at 7:30 p.m.  Mr. Riedinger seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Mrs. York will send the completed drawing to the county planning board for comments.

FINKLE (236.-1-128)

Mr. Wilkinson stated that this application was previously approved by the planning board.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the applicant is back before the board because the park fee was never paid and final maps were not provided for signature or filing.
Mr. Finkle stated that he had gone through a year of cancer treatment and was unable to complete the subdivision process.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that per board counsel, this is a new action.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that the DEC letter regarding the wetlands is good for 5 years.  Mr. Wilkinson stated that he will reach out to the town engineer regarding what they would like to see.

Mr. Finkle stated that the narrative has changed.  Mr. Finkle provided the board with new copies to reapply.

Mr. Wilkinson stated that he will touch base with the town engineer and the county planning board to see if they want to see the entire application package again.
ZONING REPORT

The Board reviewed the report.
CORRESPONDENCE

None.

TOWN BOARD LIAISON

Mr. St. John was not present.
Mr. Wilkinson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Stevens seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Kimberly A. Caron

Recording Secretary
